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Shannon Day events worldwide. Other initiatives could be supported; Daniela solicited
everyone for suggestions.

Daniela then reviewed the 2016 budget. The Society is on track, but is currently projected to
have a reduction in net due to a revenue reduction forecast in publications.

Next Daniela reviewed the 2017 budget. The initial budget from IEEE aimed for a $170k
net, but for various reasons, in part because there will be only one ITW in 2017 (rather than
two), the current projection is $6k net. That revised budget is currently being reviewed by
IEEE. In 2017 the Society has the possibility to include $140k for ‘New Initiatives’ as part of



Associate Editors are appointed by the Transactions Editor-in-Chief subject to approval by the



Motion: To give the award to the two papers recommended by the Awards Committee.
Voting was as follows: 12 BoG member voted in favor of the motion, 2 voted to oppose, 6
BoG members abstained. The motion passed.

6)



Motion: To select the order of the ISITs (whether LA or Melbourne would occur in 2020). The
motion was tabled (placed on hold for later consideration).

The two organizing committees were informed.
8) Online Committee: Online Committee Chair Anand Sarwate reviewed the committee



membership will include a supporting statement from the Board and five opponent
statements presented by five IEEE members. Different Society Boards have taken positions
on the amendment. By IEEE electioneering rules, any communication to the membership
should be balanced and include both sides of the argument.

12) Report on the Transactions: EiC Frank Kschischang reported on the Transactions. Frank
thanked the retiring AEs. He reported that Prakash Narayan started in March as the new
Executive Editor (EE) of the Transactions. The EE is responsible for assigning submitted
papers to AEs, while the EiC retains overall responsibility, including assembly of issues,



year, featuring both core “hot” topics and intersections with other fields. Jeff outlined a



